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MEETING MINUTES 
FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION SUB-COMMITTEE 
Wednesday, August 3, 2022 - 8:15 AM
Training Room, Second Floor, City Hall

Present:  Councilmember Greg Hudson, Councilmember Doug Loots, Deputy City Manager Jamie Letzring, Finance Director Tim Stiles, Budget Analyst Chris Hamlett, Community and Economic Director Clyde Evans, City Attorney Dick Scieszinski, Principal Engineer Brian Hemesath, Accounting Associate Jenny Buffington, and Secretary Katie Johnson

Meeting was called to order at 8:15 AM


1. Historic WDM Housing Fund – Rental Acquisition Program – Form of Agreement for Offer to Purchase

Recently the City initiated several new housing programs. One of these programs, the Rental Acquisition Program, entails the City acquiring single-family rental properties in the Valley Junction area with the intent to subsequently sell the property at a discount to a non-profit organization. This non-profit organization would rehab the property and then eventually sell it to a working class (low-and-moderate income) owner. 

The Committee members were provided an outline of the program by Mr. Evans and were given the opportunity to ask several questions. Mr. Evans noted that to date, three owners have inquired with an interest to sell their property. Councilmember Loots asked if the property owners or the City would have the ability to negotiate terms, and Mr. Evans said that was not an option, that the third-party appraisals would always be the offered price.

The Committee was asked to review the form of Purchase Agreement between the City and the seller, as well as review the Property Evaluation Agreement, also between the City and the seller. Mr. Scieszinski noted that he has reviewed the forms and he responded to questions.

It was noted that other costs of the program would include the appraisal fees and closing costs, as well as all carrying costs for utilities, maintenance, insurance and other ownership responsibilities during the short time that the City owned the property. 

After discussion, the Committee members recommended approval of the forms.    

2. FY 2023 Budget Amendment #1

Mr. Hamlett presented a summary of the Budget Amendment.  As is typical with the first budget amendment each fiscal year, there were many carry-over capital projects from the previous fiscal year because the projects were not completed prior to June 30.  In addition, the amendment includes a larger number of adjustments needed because of decisions made from the time the original budget was approved in March 2022 to today’s date.  The largest single addition was the increase in the pool of non-union employee compensation.  Other items were the inclusion of the Property Improvement and Regulatory Compliance Program, and additional staff, revenue, and expenses all associated with the Rec Plex.

The Councilmembers recommended approval of the amendment. Mr. Hamlett will coordinate its publication and it will eventually be presented to Council at their meeting of September 6. 


3. Staff Updates

Mr. Hemesath provided several updates including fiber conduit progress and street construction updates. 

Mr. Stiles asked two questions about the recently completed aquatic center feasibility study. First, he asked how the study should be presented to Council and Mr. Loots suggested it would be sufficient to provide a web-based presentation to anyone who was interested. The second question was about funding and Mr. Loots indicated that the previously-interested groups had backed out of a commitment to fund, so the city would need to fund the cost. 

It was noted that the next meeting on August 17 would remain at 8:15AM, but then beginning with the September 7 meeting the start time would revert to 7:00AM.


4. Other Matters

None

Meeting was adjourned at 8:59 AM.


Respectfully Submitted,
Katie Johnson
Katie Johnson
Recording Secretary
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